



April 1, 2021

Patti Kangethe City of Olathe Department of Public Works | City Planning Division 100 East Santa Fe, Third Floor Olathe, KS 66051-0768

RE:

City's Consent to the Enlargement of Johnson County Wastewater

(Battle Creek Estates)

Dear Patti:

We are currently looking at enlarging the boundaries of the Consolidated Main Sewer District in the vicinity of 119th Street and Nelson Rd. Before we can be present this to the Board of County Commissioners to enlarge this district, we are required to obtain the City's consent, as this area falls within the corporate limits of Olathe.

Enclosed is a proposed resolution of "City's Consent" and map of the proposed enlargement area which we would like to have presented to the City Council for consideration. Please place these items on their agenda for the next regularly scheduled meeting.

When approved, please return the signed resolution for our records at your earliest convenience. If you need any additional information you can contact me at any time.

Sincerely,

Tim Reeves

Senior Surveyor

Jem Rowes

(913) 715-8533

Enclosures